REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING 

TUESDAY, AUGUST 18, 2020
6:30 P.M.

Mayor Englebretson called the regular monthly Council meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. with council members Bobrofsky, Brock, Froeba, Geier, Gluch-Voss, Lindner, Prein, and Schultz present.  


Citizens present were Teresa Hall, Jacob Schar, Walter Seeger, and Larry Couthurst.

Clerk Toufar verified the postings.

Changes made to the August 18, 2020 agenda were to take off the Police Ordinance 8-3-8.  Motion by Bobrofsky to make the changes, seconded by Geier.  Motion carried.

Seeger informed the council that he will be putting his property for sale and was wondering if the city would like to purchase the land by the cemetery.  This has been referred to the finance committee.  Seeger also asked if the city would be interested in taking over the cemetery association.  This has been referred to the utility committee.


Couthurst was questioning his quarterly water bill.  He has no water coming into the house and did not understand why he gets a quarterly charge.  It was explained to him that every residence gets this charge per the PSC because there is still a service line.  He could cap the service line, but would be responsible to recap it when he wants service.  Couthurst is going to contact the PSC.


 Motion was made by Gluch-Voss to approve the minutes from the July 21, 2020, regular Council meeting, seconded by Schultz.  Motion carried. 


Treasurer’s report was approved on a motion made by Bobrofsky, seconded by Lindner.  Motion carried.

Utility Committee-No meeting held.  Pieper reported that the sewer jetter needs repair.  Froeba made a motion to approve the sewer jetter repairs in the amount of $1,140.38, seconded by Geier.  Motion carried.  Pieper reported that the Clark County Highway Commissioner Brian Duell contacted the city about abandoning part of Clark St. and South Pope St.  This has been referred back to the utility committee.  Toufar reported on the sewer damage at Hedwig Bauer residence.  This has been referred back to the finance committee.
Police/Fire and Ambulance Committee– Fire & Ambulance meeting was held on July 23, 2020.  Bobrofsky reported that the 2020-2021 Board of Directors are Tom Bobrofsky, Jesse Zvolena, Bob Fellenz, and Lynn Luchterhand.  Bobrofsky reported that the new officers are President Mitch Malm, Vice President Jon Bauer, 2nd Vice President Mike Meyer, and secretaries Mike Meyer and Grace Genteman.  Bobrofsky reported that the ambulance received a $60,000 anonymous donation to be used for equipment this year.  To date they have purchased a Lucas device, power lift, cylinder lift, and harness.  Bobrofsky reported the ambulance has had 54 runs since January.  Bobrofsky reported the fire department has purchased a used tanker truck and have had 1 house burn and three accident responses.
Finance/City View Committee –No meeting held.  Next finance meeting will be on August 25, 2020 at 6:30p.m.
Library Committee – Meeting was held on August 17, 2020.  Bobrofsky reported that the library has updated some of the policies.  Bobrofsky reported on replacing the plastic sheeting with permanent plexiglass.  Bobrofsky reported that the library has changed their monthly meetings to the 2nd Monday of the month at 5:30p.m.  Bobrofsky reported a donation of $100.00 was received from the Town of York.  Bobrofsky reported that Gladys Olsen has donated a very organized box of library history and also 2 scrapbooks from the graduating classes of 1944 and 1946.  Next Library Committee meeting will be held on September 14, 2020 at 5:30p.m.
Personnel Committee-Meeting was held on August 18, 2020.  Schultz reported that the employee negotiations will be referred to the finance committee for approval of the budget.

Park & Recreation – No meeting held.

Planning Commission – No meeting held.


Bobrofsky made a motion to approve a picnic license for the Loyal Car Show, seconded by Froeba.  Motion carried.  Schultz made a motion to table the picnic license to the Red Door Saloon until they get a nonprofit organization to sign off on the license per our city attorney and to give the finance committee approval to approve the license at the August 25, 2020 meeting, seconded by Bobrofsky.  Motion carried.
Geier made the motion to approve vouchers in the following amounts:

GENERAL FUND: $141,711.74         
WATER UTILITY: $9,901.59
WASTEWATER UTILITY: $23,798.21 
Seconded by Prein.  Motion carried.  

Prein made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Brock.  Motion carried.

Shannon Toufar, City Clerk/Treasurer, August 18, 2020
